Request to Discontinue Service
April 22, 2013

Seatac Shuttle, LLC, C-1077, requests to discontinue service between Whidbey Island and Bellingham International Airport on June 1, 2013.  Per WAC 480-30-186 the following information is provided:

(2) (b)(i)
Seatac Shuttle, LLC



PO Box 2895



Oak Harbor, WA 98277



360-679-4003 



360-323-8894 fax



mike@seatacshuttle.com


john@seatacshuttle.com


Michael Lauver



John Solin

(2)(b)(ii)
One staff member changed her interpretation of our authority that she worked on in the application process as well as our tariff that she also approved from scheduled service to door to door service.  Our scheduled rate table was then interpreted to now be a door to door rate table.  The disparity in the types of services does not permit operation under these circumstances.
(2)(b)(iii)
Forcing the company to continue to provide door to door service at scheduled service rates places an unfair, unjust and unreasonable and economic burden on the company.  The rates are insufficient for the service provided and were submitted and approved for scheduled service, not door to door service.

(2)(b)(iv)
Service has been interrupted by order of the agency, scheduled service has been summarily revoked by a staff member without due process and the public has not been able to rely on any continuity of service.  A discontinuance of service will have no appreciable effect on the public.  Virtually no passengers have been carried under the current disputed authority.

(2)(b)(v)
Private vehicles, taxi, limo, municipal transit, airporter service from Fidalgo Island adjacent to Whidbey Island.

